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We greatly appreciate Dr. Kapoor’s support1 for the recent 
American Academy of Sleep Medicine (AASM) position 
statement on the importance of arousal-based scoring in the 
evaluation of patients with obstructive sleep apnea (OSA).2 We 
concur with his concern about the consequences of failure to 
make a diagnosis in patients suspected of having OSA when 
using oxygen desaturation criteria alone to score respiratory 
events. Misdiagnosis by the medical provider of these patients 
can, unfortunately, lead to further unnecessary testing or an 
incorrect diagnosis and treatment, which can be costly, ineffec-
tive, or worse yet, harmful to the patient. We hope our position 
statement encourages clinicians to include respiratory events 
resulting in arousal when evaluating patients for OSA.

The mission of the AASM and its membership is to improve 
sleep health and promote high-quality, patient-centered care. 
Therefore, the AASM encourages sleep medicine providers to 
use arousal-based scoring when making a diagnosis in patients 
with OSA. We agree with Dr. Kapoor that the AASM and its 
members should engage payers, policymakers, and other rel-
evant stakeholders, in discussions to address areas where our 
clinical practice guidelines, scoring criteria, or diagnostic cri-
teria differ from payer policies. These areas of disagreement 
can negatively affect the health of our patients and can sig-
nificantly increase unnecessary costs for our health care sys-
tem. The AASM has already begun to engage in these types 
of discussions with payers through our Payer Policy Review 
Committee. This committee communicates with payers to en-
courage correct interpretation and adoption of AASM clini-
cal practice guideline recommendations and extends an open 
channel for payers to discuss concerns they have with cover-
age determinations related to sleep medicine. AASM leader-
ship also continued discussions with officials at the Centers for 
Medicare & Medicaid Services this past June to address some 
of these issues and were encouraged to collect more evidence.

As a specialty, we need to continue to advance knowledge 
by supporting research in our field to help better identify 
and manage patients who can be effectively treated for OSA. 
As mentioned in Dr. Kapoor’s letter, ongoing research in 
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alternative methods of identifying arousals, as well as under-
standing other clinical or polysomnographic markers, will be 
crucial to demonstrating the value of counting events, such as 
arousals, when scoring. This additional evidence can be used 
to support our position and inform stakeholders about the im-
portance of aligning their policies with our scoring criteria and 
recommendations. By being able to efficiently and accurately 
identify patients with OSA, sleep medicine providers can pro-
vide cost-effective, quality care to patients with sleep disorders.
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